

EAST HOATHLY with HALLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the full council held on Monday 24th September, 2018 at 7 pm at the Village Hall, Church Marks Lane, East Hoathly.

Present: Cllr. David Vaughan (chairman), Cllr. Victoria Albuquerque, Cllr. Susan Cole, Cllr. Diane Knill, Cllr. Chris Magness, Cllr. Tony Pope and Cllr. Jonathan Ritchie.

In attendance: Malcolm Ramsden (clerk) and ten members of the public.

AGENDA**1. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION**

Members of the public are welcome and encouraged to attend. The first fifteen minutes of the meeting will be available for the public to express a view or ask a question on relevant matters on the agenda. The public and press are also welcome to stay and observe the rest of the meeting.

Members noted the results of recent monitoring of vehicle speeds from the Speedwatch Group coordinator and learnt that over the last year some 3,500 vehicles have been recorded as exceeding 35 mph in the 30 mph limit with one vehicle recorded at 74mph. Members agreed to approach County with a suggestion that resin rumble strips might be laid at the approach to Halland with continued monitoring of speeds to gauge their effectiveness.

Members also agreed to investigate why a number of trees and bushes cut down at the recreation ground hadn't been cleared away and learnt from the Garden Plots coordinator that 45 plots are now being worked.

Comments were made regarding the lack of progress and costs of surveys around the issue of landraise at the recreation ground which Cllr. Ritchie reminded those present that the matter was being progressed and, indeed, featured on tonight's agenda.

Whilst the clerk commented that he was still waiting for a reply from Uckfield Football Club relating to use of the War Memorial Sports Ground football pitch he would again contact Mr. Wren.

2. REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

None received.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members are invited to make any declaration of personal or prejudicial interests that they may have in relation to items on the agenda and are reminded to make any declarations at any stage during the meeting if it then becomes apparent that this may be required when a particular item or issue is to be considered.

Chairman declared his interest in item 6.1 as a recipient of funds.

4. APOLOGIES – to receive apologies for absence

Apologies received, and reasons accepted, from Cllr. Deane.

5. MINUTES

5.1. To resolve that the minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 23rd July, 2018 be taken as read, confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman

Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Knill

0082

RESOLVED that the minutes of the Council meeting held on the 23rd of July, 2018 be confirmed as a correct record. Duly signed by the chairman.

- 5.2. Matters outstanding from minutes (not listed as separate agenda items)
- 5.2.1 Damaged access track through Garden Plot site
Members were dismayed to learn from Cllr. Pope of the vandalization of an access gate leading from the plots to a neighbouring field. The access gate does not form a public right of way and nor is it on a recognized footpath and, as such, is to be considered as criminal damage. A notice is to be placed at the site of the damaged gate and a stile, further along the boundary, is to have a dog 'sluice gate' added for the convenience of dog walkers using the recognised footpath at that end of the plots.
- 5.2.2 Seating at Halland bus stops
Chairman reported that the shelter was in place and that licences from County relating to the other three structures were being obtained. Whilst the wood had a guarantee for 15 years it was anticipated that with maintenance and treatment every three to four years, the shelter should have a lifespan of 25 years.
- 5.2.3 Identification of owner of land to the west of the Parish Woodland
Ownership subject to grant of probate.
- 5.2.4 Website progress
Dedicated email addresses for Councillors being arranged and will be functioning shortly.
- 5.2.5 Grassed over pavement
Local contractor to be engaged if County unable to complete the work.
- 6.2 Changes to presentation/format of financial figures
Chairman handed out example of proposed layout asking for comments by email.

6. FINANCE

- 6.1 Orders for payment and receipts July/August, 2018
Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Cole
0083 **RESOLVED** to approve payments made since the last meeting totalling £8,095.58 (See appendix A)
- 6.2 To appoint addition bank account signatories
Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Knill
0084 **RESOLVED** to appoint Cllr. Magness as additional bank account signatory. **(ACTION: RFO).**
- 6.3 To consider fingerpost repairs
Cllr. Cole reminded members that a survey of the condition of fingerposts had been carried out some three or four years ago and members agreed that a new survey should be completed.
Following a proposal by Cllr. Ritchie and seconding by Cllr. Pope
0085 **RESOLVED** to authorize the repair of the fingerpost at the junction of Hollow Lane and Laundry Lane at a cost of £553.20 and for the clerk to seek a contribution to the costs from County **(ACTION: Clerk).**
- 6.4 To consider repairs to 'phone box
Members noted Cllr. Deane's report and concluded that the wooden section of the telephone kiosk was in need of repair.
Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Ritchie
0086 **RESOLVED** to authorize the repair of the telephone kiosk at a cost of £75.00 **(ACTION: Clerk).**
- 6.5 To consider request to install textile bank

Clerk referred members to a request received to place a textile bank in the parish. Members agreed in principle to the idea with clerk to investigate further (ACTION: Clerk).

- 6.6 To approve insurance renewal

Chairman informed members that he and the clerk had discussed the renewal of insurance and that alternative quotes were being sought.

Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Pope

0087 ***RESOLVED** to delegate the choice of insurer to chairman and clerk at a figure of up to £2,700.00 (ACTION: Chairman & Clerk).*

7. ITEMS DEFERRED FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

- 7.1 Emergency Plan

Carried forward.

- 7.2 To approve adoption of Standing Orders

Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Knill

0088 ***RESOLVED** to approve the adoption of the NALC recommended Standing Orders previously circulated.*

- 7.3 To appoint member to Parish Woodland working group

Following a proposal by Cllr. Ritchie and seconding by Cllr. Pope

0089 ***RESOLVED** to appoint Cllr. Deane as member to the Parish Woodland working group.*

8. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

- 8.1 Neighbourhood Plan progress update

Cllr. Knill referred members to her previously circulated report highlighting the District Council's (draft Local Plan) possible change of emphasis with regard to Neighbourhood Plans and the possibility of considering limited site proposals. The Steering Group are seeking clarification of their understanding.

- 8.2 Minutes (draft) of the Steering Group (SG) meeting held on 15th August, 2018 and minutes of the SG meeting held 25th July, 2018

Noted.

- 8.3 Resume of SG meeting held on 13th September, 2018

Noted.

- 8.4 Appointment of SG chairman

Cllr. Magness declared his interest in this item on the agenda

Chairman took the opportunity to express the most grateful thanks of the Council for Cllr. Knill's work over recent years in progressing the Neighbourhood Plan.

Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Cole

0090 ***RESOLVED** to appoint Cllr. Magness as chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group.*

- 8.5 SG response to Wealden District Council (WDC) re. Draft Local Plan

Cllr. Knill referred members to her previously circulated copy of the response informing members that responses to most of the points raised by the Steering Group had been covered although further clarification would be sought at the meeting due to be held on 9th October with WDC.

- 8.6 Proposed Meeting with WDC - October 9 2018

Five members and a representative from FERIA to meet with WDC on the 9th of October. Cllr. Pope reminded members of the need for a 'memorandum of understanding' between the two Councils.

9. PLANNING

- 9.1 To note decisions made by Wealden District Council

Noted.

- 9.2 Current applications under consideration

Cllr. Magness reminded members that a meeting to discuss the response to the applications received for 'The Forge' and 'Stavertons' was set for 7pm at The Forge on 26th September, 2018 and that a meeting to discuss the response to the application for land to the south of South Street was being arranged.

- 9.3 To consider response to WDC (Draft) Local Plan consultation

Members were referred to the previously circulated proposed response to the WDC (Draft) Local Plan and no additional comments were made. (See appendix B).

Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Ritchie

0091

RESOLVED to respond to WDC as previously circulated. (**ACTION: Clerk**)

10. WAR MEMORIAL SPORTS GROUND TRUST (COUNCIL AS TRUSTEE)

- 10.1 Recreation ground: Play equipment (including for adults), fencing and safety surface

- 10.1.1 Zip wire

Discussion concerning options regarding siting, referring to consultation responses received, concluded that site 6 (running NW/SE/NW along the boundary to the NW of the Rifle Club) would be the most appropriate site for a 30m zip wire. Quotes to be obtained.

- 10.1.2 Fencing

Carried forward.

- 10.1.3 Play area bark containment

Members raised concerns regarding the lack of detail in the quotes received and whether, or not, a full replacement or just repairing was the way forward. Agreement was reached, in principle, to commit up to £2,000 to the project.

- 10.1.4 Other play equipment (including for adults) and safety surface

Carried forward.

- 10.2 Recreation ground: Draining and Landraise

Cllr. Ritchie had hoped that more residents might have responded to the newsletter consultation and referred members to his previously circulated report of the meeting with the gliding club. Discussion touched on drainage being key, the need to remove the soil to allow work to be carried out, installing a ten year drainage solution, adding up to a metre of 'chalk', replacing soil and future compaction with issues including quality of soil and 'chalk' together with disruption to users and to residents from carrying out the work (including lorry/equipment movements, etc., etc.).

0092

Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Pope

RESOLVED to arrange for a site meeting with representatives of Ashdown Planning Consultants (used by the gliding club) and potential contractor Verralls to move the project forward with a sum of up to £1,000.00 becoming available to fund an independent report.

- 10.3 Pavilion: Ladies toilets

Members discussed aspects of the two quotes received and discussion concluded that further funds would be required for the subsequent decorating and fixing. Agreed that a third quote be sought before detailing the final specification.

11. WRITTEN REPORTS FOR DISCUSSION OR NOTING

11.1 Correspondence

Noted.

11.2 To discuss what use might be made of restored 'phone box

Responses to the newsletter consultation were discussed with consensus being that more ideas should be sought. Council suggested that one possible use might be to re-site one of the existing defibrillators.

11.3 Grass verges/road sweeping

In discussing road sweeping vehicles not being able, because of parked cars, to satisfactorily clean the streets attention moved to the County grass verge cutting options. Members felt another year with just two cuts, because of this year's unusual weather

Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Magness
RESOLVED to accept County offer of two cuts a year with no cost to the Parish.

0093

11.4 To note external audit conclusion

Noted.

11.5 To note WDC grant application timetable

Noted.

11.6 To approve member co-option process

Clerk referred members to the previously circulated proposed process for co-opting new members.

Following a proposal by Cllr. Albuquerque and seconding by Cllr. Knill

0094

RESOLVED to approve the proposed co-option process for new members.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

12.1 To note that the next meeting of the Full Council will be held at the Village Hall on Monday, 29th October, 2018 at 7.15pm

Noted.

Meeting closed at 9:30 pm

Appendix A

Orders for payments PC 1st July - 31st August 2018

Invoice			Vchr	Paid	Paid	Net
Date	Supplier	Description	Ref	Date	ref	Amount
09/07/2018	Sam Reilly Barcombe	Guttering repairs pavilion	1356			300.00
31/05/2018	landscapes	mowing	1355			355.00
01/06/2018	Wealden dc	Bins	1357			500.00
	Konzepts	Refund of gp re community subsidy minuted	1358			20.00
30/06/2018	Water choice Malcolm	Final bill allotments	1359			13.52
31/07/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Salary	1360			812.19
31/07/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Mileage	1360			73.35
31/07/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Printer replacemenet	1360			83.33
31/07/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Postage	1360			6.09
31/07/2018	Ramsden	phone top up and ink	1360			56.66
31/07/2018	Derek Keeley	Salary	1361			275.00
31/07/2018	Verne Heath	Salary	1362			241.58
31/07/2018	Verne Heath	Mileage	1362			0.45
31/07/2018	Verne Heath	phone £1.25 postage £1.83	1362			3.08
31/07/2018	HMRC Malcolm	Tax and NI	1363			246.22
31/08/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Salary	1364			759.66
31/08/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Mileage	1364			64.80
31/08/2018	Ramsden Malcolm	Postage	1364			5.42
31/08/2018	Ramsden	Stationery	1364			2.71
31/08/2018	Derek Keeley	Salary	1365			275.00
31/08/2018	Verne Heath	Salary	1366			332.49
31/08/2018	HMRC Newton & Frost	Tax and NI	1367			244.55
16/08/2018	fencing Barcombe	Halland bus shelter	1368			1750.00
28/07/2018	landscapes Uckfield Town	Mowing	1369			655.00
09/08/2018	Council	Chair training	1370			40.00
16/08/2018	PKF Littlejohn Pump House	External audit	1371			300.00
28/08/2018	Maintenance Pump House	Fixing noticeboard	1372			189.20
28/08/2018	Maintenance Pump House	Lighting standard repair	1373			68.78
28/08/2018	Maintenance	Garden plot mowing	1374			157.50
23/08/2018	Mailing Expert	August newsletter	1375			264.00

Total Payments	£8,095.58
----------------	-----------

Appendix B (agenda item 9.3 – WDC (Draft) Local Plan consultation response)

East Hoathly with Halland Parish Council has considered the Local Plan and is overall supportive. We would also like to congratulate Wealden District Council on producing such a comprehensive plan for the future of the District.

The Draft Local Plan and its supporting papers form a lengthy and complex document and not surprisingly there are several matters which require clarification.

As we are in the course of preparing a Neighbourhood Plan we particularly welcome the support which is now being given to Neighbourhood Plans and which in our experience marks a welcome change in attitude on the part of Wealden District Council.

Our particular concerns and queries are as follows:

HOUSING

Our Parish has two settlement areas (Halland and East Hoathly) which appear to have different housing criteria. We have considered each village separately in our assessment of housing/development criteria:

Halland

Under Policy RAS1 a Settlement Capacity for Halland of 30 homes is given. These homes can only be built within or adjacent to the Halland Core Area and are limited to small scale developments of up to 5 homes with 1-2 bedrooms. RAS1 further states that any new development is protected from being amalgamated with developments either within the core area or adjacent to it. We are uncertain if completions or commitments that have been made since 2013 reduce this Settlement Capacity of 30. Please can you clarify this point.?

Paragraph 6.12 (which discusses air quality issues associated with the Ashdown Forest SAC and Lewes Downs SAC) states that Halland may not reach its Settlement Capacity since no Windfall Allowance has been provided. Does this mean there can be no development provided for in the Settlement Capacity unless Brownfield Land becomes available?

The Settlement Capacity of MSOA 13 South (which includes Halland) appears to conflict with the policy described in RAS1 as developments there would not form part of the air pollution modelling. Would such buildings require a Habitat Regulations Assessment? It is not clearly stated that this is the case.

Existing applications awaiting determination (Hop Gardens 21 homes, Bramblebank 30 homes and Old Hartfield (4 x 5 bedroom homes) will contravene Policy RAS1 and will not comply with the Draft Local Plan. Can you confirm that these applications will not receive consent?

East Hoathly with Halland (18 Completions/Commitments, 48 Windfall Allowances, Total 66) (Appendix 2)

Policy RAS2 would appear to permit 48 homes (Windfall Allowance) which would have to be built either within the Development boundary of East Hoathly or as isolated dwellings in the countryside.

The existing applications for Hesmonds (Hybrid Application for 205 homes plus an equine development and one additional home) and the Rydon Homes Application (South Street, East Hoathly) would, if granted, contravene RAS2 and would not comply with the Draft Local Plan. Can you confirm that these applications are unlikely to be given consent?

Paragraphs 25.216 to 25.219 effectively rule out any development in East Hoathly outside of the Development Boundary. There is no clearly identifiable land available for development inside the Development Boundary (except

where houses have large gardens and might offer land for development). Policy WLP 4 also rules out development outside of the Development Boundary. Any proposed development outside the Development Boundary would therefore contravene Policy WLP4. Can you clarify that this is a correct assumption and that the Hesmonds and Rydon Homes applications will not be given consent?

INFRASTRUCTURE

We support the comments in Paragraphs 25.223 to 25.225 which recognise the traffic problems on our existing roads and the protection provided by Policy HWB1 to our open spaces and sports and recreation facilities.

There are however inaccuracies or misleading statements. For example our excellent local primary school is already oversubscribed and residents with primary school age children are forced to travel to primary schools well outside of the Parish (e.g. to Hadlow Down). There is no space for the school to be enlarged nor is it likely that there is the finance to do so. The addition of a further 48 homes (the Windfall Allowance) will exacerbate this problem.

It is also misleading to claim as in Paragraph 25.214 that there is a regular daily bus service to Brighton and Tunbridge Wells from East Hoathly. No such service exists and the Sunday only service to Brighton has ceased during the last year. The regular hourly service from Uckfield to Eastbourne calls at East Hoathly but ceases to operate at 7 p.m. It is therefore impossible, without using a car, to visit local towns such as Uckfield, Hailsham or Eastbourne in the evenings for leisure, social or retail purposes. This particularly restricts young adults as well as the elderly.

While we would welcome the restoration of the Uckfield – Lewes Train line this is an expensive undertaking which lacks any funding and is unlikely to move forward.

PROTECTION OF RURAL ASSETS

As a rural parish in the Low Weald we support Policy RAS7 which gives protection to Individual Village Shops and Public Houses. We also support Policy RAS9 which supports Equestrian Development.

HABITAT REGULATIONS ASSESSMENT

The Parish Council supports the Habitat Regulations Assessment which seeks to give protection to the Ashdown Forest and adjacent rural environments. We support the use of SANGS to monitor the use of Ashdown Forest but are unsure how the Ashdown Forest will be protected if developments even if small are permitted within the 7 Km boundary.

We would like clarification on the developments proposed for Halland and East Hoathly. Will the proposed developments for Hop Garden, Bramblebank, Hesmonds, Rydon Homes and Old Hartfield require habitat assessments? Policy AF1 1 indicates that a Habitat Assessment will be required. Please can you clarify this point.

NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN

East Hoathly with Halland Parish Council is currently engaged in creating a Neighbourhood Plan for the Parish. Our understanding is that Neighbourhood Plans were intended to permit residents to have some say in how and where development proceeds within their Parish or defined area (Localism Act of 2011). We welcome the apparent change of attitude by Wealden District Council which now in Policy WLP7 permits, subject to a Windfall Allowance of less than 50, that the Neighbourhood Development Plan can allocate sites for development outside of the Development Boundary. These sites presumably must conform with RAS1 which limits the number and size of properties on the site. We also understand that when our Neighbourhood Plan is finally adopted that a memorandum of understanding must be made with Wealden District Council six months before any allocation of sites can take place.

We are concerned however that prior to the adoption of the Neighbourhood Plan or indeed the adoption of the Wealden Draft Local Plan development might be proposed outside of the development boundary of East Hoathly by outside bodies. We cannot find any statement which sets out the procedure should this occur or rules out the

possibility of granting planning permission during this interregnum. Can you clarify what the position in such a situation would be?

Overall we are supportive of the Wealden Draft Local Plan although the length and complexity of the document may mean that we have inadvertently overlooked matters which may be of concern to us. We may therefore need to lodge a further submission albeit within the time frame for submissions.

We look forward to a written reply to our comments and queries.

*Appendix C***Correspondence 6th July to 24th July, 2018**

1. CPRE: Can affordable homes save rural communities?
2. WDC: The Great British High Street Awards
3. Nick Bennett: Wealden Local Plan figures
4. Nick Bennett: Savings reviewed at ESCC Cabinet
5. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 10 July 2018
6. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 16th July
7. ToHealth: Invitation for Free NHS Health Checks for your community
8. Pete Green: Moat Wood (September agenda item)
9. PWWG: July meeting minutes
10. Nick Bennett: CET18-0531 - Request for quiet lanes designation around East Hoathly
11. WDC: Supplement: Item 9 - Councillor White Proposed Amendment to Appendix A (Wealden Local Plan Draft Proposed Submission Document) to the agenda for Full Council, Wednesday, 18th July, 2018
12. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 17 July 2018
13. WDC: Minutes for Local Plan Sub-Committee, Thursday, 5th July, 2018
14. WDC: Minutes for Joint Planning Committee North and South, Friday, 6th July, 2018
15. SSALC: CiLCA training September 2018
16. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 26th July, 2018
17. WDC: Trevor Scott appointed Chief Executive
18. WDC: Update about waste and recycling collections in Wealden
19. WDC: Agenda for Audit and Finance Committee, Monday, 30th July, 2018
20. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 23rd July
21. Village Concerns: Draft Wealden Local Plan
22. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 24 July 2018
23. WDC: Minutes for Overview and Scrutiny Committee, Monday, 9th July, 2018

Correspondence: 25th July to 13th August, 2018

1. SSALC: NALC Annual Conference: Lord Gary Porter confirmed!
2. County Cllr. Nick Bennett: Quiet Lanes (already forwarded to members)
3. Quinta Deane: A22 at Crockstead farm
4. Rural Services Network: Feature - RSN Latest work
5. WDC: 2018 Polling Station Review
6. WDC: The July Parish Bulletin (already forwarded to members)
7. Uckfield Town Council: MEMBER TRAINING - Chairing skills and managing meetings - Wed 8th August 2018
8. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 30th July
9. CPRE: TAKE ACTION: Alert your council leaders to stop fast-track fracking
10. SSALC: South East Community Led Housing Conferences
11. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 31 July 2018
12. Dist. Cllr. David Watts: Email regarding two absences coming up due to hospitalization
13. Quiet Lanes Designation Steering Group: Update re. proposal
14. County Cllr. Nick Bennett: Update re. Lydfords Care Home pavement issue
15. SSALC: NEW SSALC TRAINING EVENT - Neighbourhood Planning Briefing & Awareness
16. Rydon Homes: Land at South Street, East Hoathly
17. Rural Services Network: RSN Rural Funding Digest - August Edition
18. ESCC: Older Peoples Day

19. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 26th July, 2018
20. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 19th July, 2018
21. South East Water: Sussex coast is top of the water table
22. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 6th August
23. Dist. Cllr. David Watts: Email re. Away dates for noting please
24. Creative Play UK: Creative Play
25. WDC: Wealden Crematorium Progress Report
26. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 07 August 2018
27. WDC: Position statement and advice to Town and Parish Council's undertaking a Neighbourhood Plan
28. Uckfield TC: ESCC Financial Situation & comms
29. Charity Commission: Charity Commission News - May 2018
30. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 16th August, 2018
31. Articles from the Sussex Police & Crime Commissioner
32. Ordnance Survey: Join our OS Open Zoomstack trial
33. WDC: Minutes for Full Council, Wednesday, 18th July, 2018
34. ESCC: Save the Date_South East Tree Warden Regional Forum
35. WDC: Wealden Local Plan Consultation (Reg 19) (already forwarded to members)
36. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 13th August
37. SALC Meeting with Chief Constable of Sussex Police (already forwarded to members please raise any questions for consideration at September meeting)
38. East Hoathly resident: Copy letter to WDC re. Foresters Arms.

Correspondence: 14th August to 12th September, 2018

1. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 14 August 2018
2. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 20th August
3. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 21 August 2018
4. ESCC: Invitation to the South East Tree Warden Forum
5. UK Power Networks Councillor Newsletter - Summer 2018
6. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 27th August
7. Sport England Active Places - THE WAR MEMORIAL GROUND
8. Prince's Trust Team Programme
9. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 29 August 2018
10. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 23rd August, 2018
11. Copy of complaint email to WDC re. waste collection
12. PSMA Newsletter August 2018
13. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 3rd September
14. WDC: Wealden Grants Programme Open for Applications until 30th November 2018 (already forwarded to members)
15. WDC: Minutes for Audit and Finance Committee, Monday, 30th July, 2018
16. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 16th August, 2018
17. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 4 September 2018
18. Prince's Trust Lewes (update re. item No. 8)
19. Rural Services Network: RSN Rural Funding Digest - September Edition
20. WDC: Decision sheet for Cabinet, Wednesday, 5th September, 2018
21. WDC: Newly published decision: Additional Housing Revenue Account Borrowing Programme (2019/20, 2020/21 and 2021/22)
22. WDC: More Than Just a Funeral Exhibition – Thursday 13th September 10:30 to 4pm Uckfield Civic Centre (already forwarded to all members)
23. 'whatCharity.com' Winner of £300 donation for staff recreation!
24. SSALC: Letter of clarification from Sussex PCC, Katy Bourne

25. WDC: Agenda for Overview and Scrutiny Committee, Monday, 17th September, 2018
26. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 10th September
27. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 11 September 2018
28. WDC: Newly published decision: Additional Mandatory Licensing of Houses in Multiple Occupation
29. Discounted Offer to Parish Councils from The Conservation Volunteers
30. Meeting of the Sussex Police and Crime Panel (already forwarded to all members)
31. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th September, 2018
32. Michael Evans: Email re. The Foresters Arms planning application (already forwarded to all members)